Operations Committee Minutes

March 10, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Connie Hines and Karen Wagner. 

Career Fairs

Heather Gleason reported that the Greater Mankato Career Expo, which is an interactive career fair for area sophomores, is scheduled for Wednesday, April 2nd.  A new component this year is having professionals tell their story of how they got into their career.  Connie Hines reported that Area Career Exploration (ACE) is scheduled for Wednesday, April 9th. 

Skilled Trades Presentation

Heather Gleason reported that on April 8th several local labor representatives will be presenting to staff on how to connect participants to career opportunities in the trades such as Electrician, Carpenters, Plumbers & Pipefitters, Operating Engineers, Millwrights, Laborers, Painters, Elevator Constructors, Cement Masons, Mechanical (heating & cooling) and Bricklayers.  The meeting will be held at MVAC at 706 N. Victory Drive in Mankato.  To register for this free event, please email hgleason@workforcecouncil.org. 
Training Day

Heather Gleason reported that the next South Central WorkForce Center Partner Training Day is scheduled for Thursday, April 10th at South Central College.  The topic is”Employment After Trauma: Advocating for Survivors”.  To register go to: http://www.workforcecouncil.org/training-team/training-day-rsvp/. 
Continuous Improvement Team

Heather Gleason reported that the Continuous Improvement Team will be highlighting agency showcases or “cool tools” at the next Training Day.  The customer comment card has been updated and there was some discussion about whether they should be used at the WorkForce Center only or include the partner agency locations.  The “How may we help you?” menu of services was discussed and the team recommended utilizing a marketing expert to see if there is a different way to inform customers about the services available.   The Operations committee suggested a follow-up with staff to see what questions they get from customers and if they need a resource to explain the services.  

Continuous Improvement Team will conduct surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in May.  The dates by location are as follows:

May 7 - Fairmont WorkForce Center

May 14 - New Ulm WorkForce Center

May 21  - Mankato WorkForce Center
Workforce One Rewrite

Heather Gleason reported that the new Workforce One system is scheduled to be launched Labor Day weekend.  Currently, data is being converted to the new site and staff have been involved in data testing.  
Staff Updates
Connie Hines reported that Tiphanie Olmstead from the Blue Earth DEED location will also be working at the Fairmont WorkForce Center. 

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is interviewing for the Family Resource Coordinator position in Blue Earth later this month. 
Christine Bauman reported that Vocational Rehabilitation Services will be replacing the counselor position in Waseca.

Job Fairs

Connie Hines reports that they have had 9 job fairs at the Fairmont WorkForce Center. 

Youth Event

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC will be holding an event on March 27th for a grant that serves youth from communities of color. Youth participants and their families will be invited for a dinner and speakers.  

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)

Nancy Haag reported that SNAP employment services began March 3rd.  All able-bodied adults are expected to participate in employment services.

Disability Employment Initiative

Nancy Haag reported that South Central is one of three areas to participate in a three year Department of Labor grant to serve youth with disabilities.  They were expected to serve 30 youth in the first year and additional 45 by the end of the second year.  They have served 44 youth so far. 

GED Testing
Nancy Haag reported that Nicole Dummer presented to staff on the GED testing changes. The process and the actual test are much more difficult.  One issue that is still unresolved is how to utilize vouchers to pay for the testing on behalf of a client.  
MVAC’s Warm Your Heart Event

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC held their second annual Warm Your Heart fundraising event this past Saturday at MSU.   There were 18 restaurants that served their gourmet soups to vie for the title of Best Soup in southern Minnesota.    

MVAC Strategic Planning

Nancy Haag reported that MVAC is sending out a link to an online strategic planning survey to help MVAC plan how to serve people in the future.
CTIC Trainings

Christine Bauman reported that the Mankato Area Community Transition Interagency Committee (CTIC) is partnering with PACER and the MN DEI to provide workshops for youth and parents on social security in April and independent living in May.

Work Skills Competition

Christine Bauman reported that the Work Skills Competition for area youth with disabilities is scheduled for May 21st.  

Jobs Now Coalition

Karen Wagner reported that the Jobs Now Coalition cost of living calculator is going to be under the MN DEED Labor Market Information.  The tool will be fine-tuned to provide more accurate results.  

Cost Allocation Plans

Diane Halvorson reported that the cost allocation plans need to be finished by June so we need to start collecting the data.  The group agreed on the date of March 1, 2014 for data collection. 

DOL Conference Call
Diane Halvorson reported that she participated in a conference call with Secretary Tom Perez regarding the role that the public workforce system plays to partner with employers to connect people to jobs.  He discussed career pathways, apprenticeships, MFIP participants, and outcomes/common measures.  There is a Ready to Work grant opportunity to serve long term unemployed.  Diane forwarded the grant announcement to South Central College but the proposal could be statewide.  They also discussed the Senate bill for WIA Reauthorization and redefining incumbent workers.
Upgrade Workforce Center Servers

Diane Halvorson reported that WorkForce Center servers are going to be updated with voice over IP. It does not appear that the upgrade will cost anything for local partners. 
Local Unified Plan

Diane distributed and reviewed questions in the Local Unified plan.  A draft of the plan will be reviewed at the next meeting. 

Meeting adjourned. 

